Vestry Minutes Summary (June 25, 2013)

- A new planned giving initiative is underway, and a committee has been formed to revise and update the church's gift acceptance policy.
- Pledge income continues to be good.
- Eben Alexander, MD, author of *Proof of Heaven* will visit St. Paul's to speak in September.
- The Bible Challenge continues.
- Plans are progressing for a new St. Paul's Latino Ministry.
- A community garden is being explored.
- Donnie Shoaf has resigned to further his career at Family Services. We thank him for his services and wish him the best.

Mens Ministry

Men's Ministry had an initial meeting and a "kick-off" function should occur this fall.

Youth Ministry

Our interim Youth minister, Diana Cisney, will start on July 8, 2013.

Preschool Ministry

Preschool construction project continues to be on-track.

Building and Grounds

Building and Grounds will begin a landscaping project around the oak tree next to Pilot View and the church's West Entrance parking lot.